


TO:  Town Council and Town Plan & Zoning Commission 
 
FROM: Alter & Pearson, LLC 
 
DATE:  July 2, 2021 
 
RE:  Narrative for Phase III of the Wintergreen Glen PAD – Change of Zone from Rural 

Residence to Planned Area Development for 4 Single-Family Homes on 9.853± 
Acres 

 
History of Wintergreen Glen PAD- Phase I and II: 
On October 22, 1991, the Town Council approved the Change of Zone from Rural Residence to 
Planned Area Development and a Final Development Plan for Wintergreen Glen Phase I.  Phase I 
consisted of 14 single-family homes located southerly of Forest Lane and easterly of Manchester 
Road on 26.9± acres.  The Final Development Plan included two private roads: Lazy Valley Road 
and East Trail Drive, together with design standards for the homes.  The approved plans for Phase 
I identified two areas in which development rights were reserved for future development.  After 
Town Council approval was secured, the Town Plan and Zoning Commission approved the 
subdivision of Phase I into 14 lots on October 19,1993.   
 
On January 22, 2002, the Town Council approved the Change of Zone from Rural Residence to 
Planned Area Development and a Final Development Plan for Wintergreen Glen Phase II.  Phase 
II consisted of 3 single-family on 7.91± acres, located easterly/northeasterly of Phase I and 
southerly of Forest Lane.  The approval included 3 single-family homes located off of a shared 
private driveway, together with design standards for the homes.  After Town Council approval was 
secured, the Town Plan and Zoning Commission approved the subdivision of Phase I into 3 lots 
on March 5, 2002.   
 
Current Proposal - Phase III 
The Applicant is proposing to follow the same process used in Phases I and II, and is proposing a 
Change the Zone from Rural Residence to Planned Area Development and a Final Development 
Plan for Winter Green Glen Phase III.  Phase III proposes 4 single-family homes located easterly 
of Manchester Road and southerly of Staples Lane on 9.853 ± acres. The homes will be serviced 
by well water and septic systems. The existing common drive on Staples Lane will be reconstructed 
to be a paved and 20-feet in width. If approval is secured for the zone change and final development 
plan, the Applicant would then apply to the Town Plan and Zoning Commission for a 4-lot 
subdivision. 


















